

Dear Parents/Carers

Canberra High School will no longer request medical forms to be completed for local excursions. These are excursions that your child will attend in Canberra and the surrounding areas. The purpose of this form is to obtain parent/carer consent for Canberra High School to use this medical form attached for all local excursions.

Canberra High School will NOT seek further consent from you before local excursions take place. However, we will provide advance notice to parents/carers of upcoming local excursions via email. Your child will also be notified of upcoming excursions, costs, if any, of the excursion itself e.g. entry into the pool.

For local excursions that occur on a recurring basis, Canberra High School will notify parents/carers once only prior to the commencement of the recurring event, e.g. weekly sports lessons at the local oval.

Please keep the school informed of any updated contact details to ensure you receive these notifications.

First aid and Medical Attention where necessary, school staff will administer first aid. School staff will also seek emergency medical attention for your child if it is considered reasonably necessary. Any costs associated with student injury rests with parents/carers unless the Education Directorate (the Directorate) is liable in negligence (liability is not automatic).

The Directorate does not provide student accident insurance. If an incident occurs at school or during a school-related activity in the ACT, students will be transported free of charge to the emergency section of an ACT public hospital.

Parents/carers are reminded to check their health cover for ambulance transportation outside the ACT, as charges may apply. Parents may wish to obtain cover, depending on their health insurance arrangements and any other personal considerations.

Please acknowledge receipt of this information by completing the slip which you will find on the following page and return it to the front office.

Samara Chisholm

Principal



Parent/carer consent for local excursions in 2023.

I have read all of the above information in relation to local excursions. I understand that:

- to ensure the school has up-to-date health and contact information about my child, I need to inform the school if this information changes;
- emergency contact details as per the information you have provided on enrolment and/or updated;
- the school will notify me prior to a local excursion(s) taking place; and
- I may withdraw my consent for any/all local excursions at any time prior to the day of the excursion by telephoning the General Office on 61420800.

| I give permission for my child | | | (full name) in |
|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------|------|----------------|
| Year level | to attend local excursions in 2023. | Date | |
| Parent/Carer Name_ | | | |
| Parent/Carer Signatu | ıre | | |